Sparsholt C of E Primary School

Woodman Lane, Sparsholt, Winchester, Hampshire, SO21 2NR

Telephone: 01962 776264

E-mail: headteacher@sparsholt.hants.sch.uk

adminoffice@sparsholt.hants.sch.uk absence@sparsholt.hants.sch.uk goinghome@sparsholt.hants.sch.uk



Dear Year 6 Parents and Children,

Winchester College – Cameron's Cottage Day – Thursday 16th October 2025

You may remember that last year **Berkeley and Henry** won a fantastic prize in the Cameron Bespolka competition. We are delighted to tell you that this amazing prize is a whole day of nature and conservation activities at Cameron's Cottage in the New Forest on **Thursday 16th October 2025**. The activities include shelter building, slack-line team building, bio-blitz and a guided nature walk.

We will be leaving school around 9am and returning to school around 2:30pm. Winchester College are able to provide support with transport, we will however need one parent transport helper. Please contact the school office if you are able to help with this.

Please provide your child with a packed lunch with an extra drink and snack in a backpack or similar bag. The children should wear a school jumper, cardigan or hoody, plain dark joggers or school trousers and sensible shoes (trainers are allowed). Please bring suitable outdoor clothing for the weather.

This trip has now been added to your child's Arbor account. Please go onto the Arbor App / Parent Portal, and find this event under "trips". By consenting for your child to take part on this trip, you are consenting to the following: I agree to my child taking part in the trip to Cameron Cottage. I confirm that there are no medical reasons why he/she cannot take part. In the event of illness or accident I consent to any necessary medical treatment, which might include the use of anaesthetics.

If we need to contact you on the day, we will use the contact details we hold on Arbor unless you inform us of alternative details for this day.

Please kindly provide consent on Arbor as soon as possible if you are happy for your child to attend this trip.

Best wishes,

Mrs Gwilliam and Mrs Laver